
Bryan County Board of Commissioners – Special Called Meeting – January 31, 2017 

 A special called meeting of the Bryan County Board of Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 

January 31, 2017 in Richmond Hill. The following members were present: Chairman Carter Infinger, 

Commissioner Brad Brookshire, Commissioner Steve Myers, Commissioner Noah Covington, and 

Commissioner Rick Gardner. Commissioner Wade Price was present via telephone. Also present: County 

Administrator Ben Taylor and County Clerk Donna Waters. 

 Chairman Infinger called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. Administrator Ben Taylor gave an 

overview of the Georgia Transportation Infrastructure Bank (GTIB) Grant Application Submission for I-

95 at Belfast Keller Road Interchange. A motion was made by Steve Myers and seconded by Brad 

Brookshire to approve the submission of the Georgia Transportation Infrastructure Bank Grant 

Application for I-95 at Belfast Keller Road Interchange in the amount of $2,000,000. Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 A motion was made by Steve Myers and seconded by Rick Gardner to adjourn. Motion carried 

unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 10:08 a.m. 


